Selectmen’s Meeting Minutes           January 22, 2018
     Memorial Hall
          6:00 pm
Call to Order: Andrew Baker called the meeting to order at 6 pm. Others present: Matt Marchese (joined at 6:07 pm), and Town Administrator Terry Narkewicz. 
Media Present: None
7:15 pm Dwayne Breger RE: Municipal Energy Assessment Phase I: Building Heat Analysis – Dwayne is the Director of Clean Energy Extension at UMass Amherst, which completed a municipal energy assessment of the town’s buildings. The report analyzed the energy use of town-owned buildings and gave some recommendations for reducing energy consumption.  The report was created using data provided by the town; the actual buildings had not been visited. The report included heating, electricity use, and transportation. A goal of Green Communities is to reduce a town’s energy use by 15-20%.  Most communities struggle to meet this goal. Cowell Gym is the building with the highest energy consumption. Gyms tend to have high ceilings and are hard to heat efficiently. Any reduction in Cowell’s energy use would have a large impact on the town’s total energy consumption. Memorial Hall is next on the list, with the second highest energy use. Andrew explained that the building has two very different uses, the Town Offices on the first floor and the theatre on the second floor. Both floors meter electricity and heating separately. The Historical Society is the next highest energy user. Dwayne suggested that since the building is used so infrequently, attic insulation, better seals on windows and doors, and the use of heat pumps, could reduce energy use in that building. The highway Garage does not use as much energy as many town garages.  Andrew asked what would happen to the energy reduction goal if the Senior Center were to switch locations. That could help or hurt, depending on how efficient the new location might be. Terry said neither the Senior Center nor the Historical Society building had been included in the Green Communities application, since the town had no control over those buildings. Dwayne also mentioned switching to different fuel sources, such as solar or clean wood, as a way of using less fossil fuels. The town’s transportation energy use seems better than that of similar towns. Dwayne suggested that when looking for new vehicles making sure the right size vehicle is chosen and considering hybrids or electric vehicles.
Any Other Business: None
Adjournment: Matt presented a motion to adjourn at 6:59 pm; Andrew seconded the motion, which passed unanimously.
Respectfully submitted,
Faye Whitney, Recording Secretary
